
James and Virág Wheeler-Mezei – Greater Europe Mission - Hungary 
 
Dear Friends 
 
We have had very busy summers with our community coffeeshop and airbnb 
accommodation, and the challenge as ever is how to use them for greater kingdom 
impact. Sophie started school in September and it’s going reasonably well, but we do 
notice the tiring effect of the long school day in the afternoon. 
 
Soul Refreshing Women’s Weekend 
A week ago Virág attended a very special weekend which we had helped in the 
behind-the-scenes organisation for some missionary colleagues and a team from 
one of their supporting churches in the US. In all 80 ladies were involved and it was 
such a joy to read through the feedback forms when we got home from the weekend, 
which reflect the depth and the significance of the weekend: 
 
“My heart is so grateful that God led us here” 
“Loads of personal messages and touch from the Lord through personal 
conversations” 
“I personally experienced what it’s like to encourage others” 
“The Lord used this weekend to answer a prayer and confirm the calling on my life” 
“I arrived tired, but return home well rested and filled up” 
“I met with people going through exactly the same situation and we could encourage 
each other”. 
 

 



Hidden in Plain Sight 
Exactly one year to the day after contacting Andy Kind about translating and 
publishing his Hidden in Plain Sight into Hungarian, he will arrive in Hungary for a 
three day tour with several booklaunch events. Please pray that people will come to 
hear him, that believers will be encouraged and non-believers will be challenged in 
their faith journey during the events next week Monday - Wednesday. 
 

 
 
 
24-7 Prayer Gathering  
When I saw that this year, 24-7 Prayer were holding their European Gathering in Vienna, my 
first thought was: “Hmm, that’s not too far away, I could actually go…”, so I did. I’m very 
grateful I was able to go: it’s always incredibly encouraging and faith building to be in the 
presence of hundreds of passionate believers, to hear stories from around the world, (such 
as how 70,000 people have become Christians on the frontline in Ukraine, and how in 
Guatemala, people are hearing for the first time that they don’t need a priest, but can 
actually pray to God themselves, and are now building communities of prayer and 24-7 
prayer rooms), and to worship multilingually and ecumenically. In particular the evening in 
the magnificent Votivkirche cathedral…  
 
There were a lot of Brits there and I met a few people with links to All Saints Weston, our 
home church, as well as people setting up missional/prayer coffeeshops in Grenoble and 
Rotterdam. 
 
24-7 Prayer on Facebook 
 
 
It's great to be able to share with you what's going on - thanks for reading and praying. 
Please do send us your news too. 
 
James Wheeler-Mezei 
 

 
 

https://fb.watch/o0CHaZb-bo/

